

The Scoop

A publication of the Town of Carnduff

March 2017 Issue #4



 $\mathbf{W}_{ ext{hat}}$

winter it has been! The Council and staff would like to thank everyone for your patience

this winter as we dealt with large amounts of snow. We are looking forward to seeing the white stuff gone and warmer temperatures!

NOTIFICATION SYSTEM

In the last newsletter we stated that we would be doing a mass test notification in February. We would like to apologize for not following through on this. The new date for the mass test notification is set for Friday, April 28th. On March 3rd and 8th there was a notification sent out to all town residents regarding a possible water service disruption. If you did not receive those notifications, please contact the office so that we can be sure to get your information added to If you received the the system. message but would like to change the way your received it, please contact the office and we will be sure to get your delivery preferences changed.

We would also like to remind people



you to call a number to confirm and give you a pin number to use. This is safe to do and is part of the system.

UTILITY E-MAIL BILLING IS HERE!!

We are excited to share with you that email billing is now here. Our system can now send utility bills via



email. If you would like to have your utility bill emailed to you, please contact the office with your email address OR you can send us an email to info@carnduff.ca letting us know you would like us to email your bill to you.

REMINDER: 2017 Dog tags are now due.

Tags are \$20 for the year.



2017 PROPERTY ASSESSMENT

2017 is a property re-assessment year for the entire province, which is called revaluation year. In addition to the

ASSESSMENT INFO revaluation, the
Town had a
residential reassessment of all
properties
completed in 2016

that will reflect on the 2017 assessment values. This brings the residential assessment number current and consistent for everyone. Property owners will see a large increase to their assessment. The land has increased in value on all properties.

Assessment notices have been mailed out to all property owners. We

encourage you to review your assessment notice and ensure it is correct. Property owners will have 60 days from the date assessment notices are mailed to address any concerns they have.

The question many residents have is, how will this affect my taxes? Through the budgeting process, council determines what level of funds the municipality requires to operate. Once that is completed and grant funds are accounted for, the amount of revenue needed from taxes determined. That value is then used to calculate how much taxes will be. Council will set the mill rate and any other tax tools that are applied. Your assessment may have doubled but that does not mean your taxes will double!



Mobile Home Lot for Lease Located in the Mobile Home Park. For more information please call us at 306-482-3300.

FLOWER PLANTERS

Once again we will be beautifying our community through our Floral Planter Program.

All planters are uniform in size and will have a sign depicting the sponsor and/or message. Example: "In Memory of a Loved One" or "Sponsored by the Happy Family".

Planters are \$150 for the first year.



This includes the cost for the sign. Each subsequent year they are

\$100 per year and are invoiced each spring.

If you are interested in participating in this program, please contact the Town Office (306-482-3300). All donations made to the beautification program will receive an income tax deductible receipt.

Do you have a topic you would like to see discussed? Please email us at info@carnduff.ca We would like to hear from you!

REC NEWS

What a fantastic season at the rink this past winter! Both Midgets and Bantams made League Finals and Provincial Finals! Congratulations to the Midgets becoming Provincial Champions! Not only did we get to watch such great hockey from those two teams we were able to see the younger teams work hard and improve all season. The Under 6 team played their first season of Cross-Ice hockey.

It was also a pleasure to see all the enjoyment from the Figure Skating Club. The Can Skaters made some great strides in becoming better skaters. The Figure Skaters were able to perfect their routines for their final performance at the Ice Show. A huge thank you to all coaches, managers and volunteers for both organizations.

Now that the winter has come and gone we will be starting up ball and the pool for the summer! We will be doing Pool registration completely different this year so keep your eyes peeled on the Carnduff Rec Board Facebook Page for more details. If there is

anyone 14 years of age or older who is interested



in becoming a lifeguard please contact smarsh@carnduff.ca

CANADIAN RED CROSS

The Canadian Red Cross is looking for a few volunteers in our area.

For more information or if this interests you, please contact the Community Outreach Coordinator, Stewart Kerr.

Steward can be reached at:
Phone: 306-721-1644 Email:
stewart.kerr@redcross.ca

OR for more information you may contact our EMO Coordinator:
Kris Carley at 306-483-8922



TOWN OF CARNDUFF EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Full Time Permanent Public Works Labourer

The Town of Carnduff is seeking a highly motivated individual to fill a full time permanent public works labourer position.

The successful applicant must possess the following:

- Valid driver's license equivalent to Saskatchewan Class 5
- Knowledge and experience with mechanical capabilities
- Ability to work in a team environment
- Be self-motivated, punctual and energetic

Seasonal Public Works Labourer

The Town of Carnduff is seeking a candidate to fill a seasonal labour position. The position will be for approximately 18 weeks beginning in May. Duties to include: mowing, beautification and general public works tasks.

The successful applicant must possess the following:

- Valid driver's license equivalent to Saskatchewan Class 5
- Ability to work in a team environment
- Be self-motivated, punctual and energetic

Part-Time Seasonal Beautification

The Town of Carnduff is seeking a candidate to fill a part-time seasonal beautification position. This position will consist of 20 hours per week for approximately 15 weeks beginning in late May. Duties will include: daily flower pruning and watering, maintenance of flower areas including weeds and garbage and other general beautification duties.

The successful applicant must possess the following:

- Valid driver's license equivalent to Saskatchewan Class 5
- Ability to work in a team environment
- Be self-motivated, punctual and energetic

Interested persons are asked to submit an application to the Town of Carnduff Office. Applications must include a covering letter stating the position that is being applied for, resume and three references. *Application deadline for all positions is Friday, April 21*st. Applications can be sent to:

Town of Carnduff PO Box 100 Carnduff, SK SOC 0S0

Or by email to: info@carnduff.ca